



MENTOR

The Newsletter of Arisia, Incorporated

Number 235, June 2016

Arisia, Incorporated, 561 Windsor Street, Somerville, MA 02143
(917) 7-ARISIA (+1-917-727-4742)

Arisia May Business Meeting, 22 May, 2016

In attendance (28 members & 1 non-member):

Anna Bradley
Daniel Eareckson
Kelly Fabijanic
Jaime Garmendia
Joel Herda
Lisa Hertel
Rick Katze
Jeff Keller
Rick Kovalcik
Aileen Latzko**

Alex Latzko
Ben Levy
B. Diane Martin
James Meickle
Erik Meyer-Curley
Abby Noyce
Mary Olszowka
Peter Olszowka
Kris Pelletier
Jaelen Rachlin

Noel Rosenberg
Sharon Sbarsky
Kevin Schendell
Nicholas "Phi" Sheckman
Rachel Silber
Mike Sprague
Persis Thorndike
Tom Traina
Conor Walsh

**joined **non-member*

Called to order 2:13pm.

Proxies (46 15):

- Andy Rosequist to Kris Pelletier
- Dale Meyer-Curley to Erik J. Meyer-Curley
- David D'Antonio to Peter Olszowka
- Diana Hsu to Tom Traina
- Mink Rosequist to Kris Pelletier
- Maria Eskinazi to Lisa Hertel (private email)
- Kris Nchanter Snyder to Dr. Abby Noyce
- Karen Purcell to Persis Thorndike
- Jill Eastlake to Alex Latzko
- ~~Jaelen Rachlin to Daniel Eareckson~~ (revoked by Jaelen)
- Arthur Thumper Ercolini to Kevin Schendell
- Angela Ercolini to Persis Thorndike
- Terry Holt to Mike Sprague
- Fred Isaacs to Jeff Keller
- Suli Isaacs to Jeff Keller
- Bridget Boyle Latzko to Alex Latzko (on rainbow paper)

Corrections to the minutes: None.

Officer's Reports

Eboard (Conor Walsh): We had a busy month. We loaned tech gear to NEFFA (a bin of cables), the MIT Folk Dance Club Fusion Dance (lights), and BIDA (lights), and Balticon may want to borrow some stuff. We loaned a credit card machine to CostumeCon. Anna got a corporate credit card to charge things (for

the conchair's discretionary fund). Convention Master asked for Zambia information; we gave most but not all of it, and we need to seek an NDA with them. In the end, they didn't actually need the info. DDA renewed arisia.club; we gave him info on how to turn it over to the corporation (which will pay for it). On April 26th, we interviewed the two chair candidates, and after much discussion IRL and via Google Hangout, we **moved to select Jaime as chair of A18**. The corporation needs to confirm this. PeterO asked whether the fact that Jaime was already ACC had influence; in general, not necessarily. Conor notes that being highly involved in Arisia is a factor in general. **MSPU**. Jaime says, "Thanks, guys."

We discussed a number of incident reports. We need a better way to inform people of where in the process their IR is, and send out regular (monthly) updates. We also need to set the expectation that IRs will take months to settle. We now send an email affirming receipt of the IR, but need to be better about contact after that. These things are hard, and we need to take our time to get it right, and we have to be better at communicating that. What about registration refunds if people don't like the outcome? We would do it if asked, but don't want to offer that in advance. Phi suggests a future blanket refund policy (for any reason).

1. After incidents at A15 and A16, one person will not be able to volunteer in a position of authority (i.e., area head or higher) for A17. That person will need to avoid another member (including making eye contact), and spaces that member may be in, with whom they had a negative interaction, next year. Further action may be taken, depending on behavior.
2. A person in charge of a group was informed on how to register parties and create events. No other action will be taken at this time.
3. A one-year attendance ban was issued for online harassment.
4. There was smoking in a room; the person whose room it was apologized, as they were unable to attend for health reasons and were not in control; they will not be having those people in their room again. They are aware of the hotel's smoking policies. No further action was taken.

Some people asked to see their own incident reports; we determined the bylaws don't allow us to release the full text. However, we deemed that a person could see their own text (sometimes it's dictated). Knowing that people might see their own text will change the form; Ops is working on this.

The eboard looked at the contract for the Vernon (A17) book. It still has to go to the author and NESFA Press for approval. It's noted that the eboard can make suggestions, but doesn't actually get a say. The only comments came from Lisa, who spent three years looking at NESFA Press contracts when she was on their eboard.

President (Conor Walsh): There are people who want to help look for a new Relaxacon venue. Ben notes they are not officially a part of Arisia, but they are free to call around and investigate. Rachel Silber suggests they coordinate with the hotel search committee (make it a subcommittee). Terry Holt and Conor signed the last of the Student Writing Contest certificates and they went out. Noting that complex systems run in degraded mode, Conor supports the president filling eboard vacancies, because it's fastest, and because temporarily filling a seat may be a problem.

Vice President (Jaime Garmendia): No report.

Treasurer (Ben Levy): As usual, we have money. If you have questions, see the report in *Mentor* (below), or ask Ben.

Clerk (Lisa Hertel): Sign in; it's \$8 to join now or \$6 after the meeting. Conor said that Lisa has been an awesome clerk; she says NESFA trained her well.

At Large (Daniel Eareckson, Abby Noyce, Jaelen Rachlin): No report.

Committee Reports

A16 (Nchanter): Absent.

A16 treasurer (Rick Kovalcik): Submit your expense reports by the end of June. He hopes to close the books before the annual meeting.

A17 (Anna Bradley): We are going to have a con reasonably soon. There is a June 12th division head meeting. We just had a meeting about communications (print, web, social media) in an open format, and brainstorming happened. On Saturday, June 11th, there will be a Staff Services Social Gaming Night from 6:30pm-10pm at Pandemonium Books & Games in Central Square, Cambridge. This is free. RSVP so we can buy enough food, but it's okay if you just show up; feel free to bring a game (Pandemonium has a play library). On June 26th, there will be a program brainstorming meeting at 2pm at the Westin.

A17 treasurer (Tom Traina): We have a budget. It was sent to the div-head list, and will be discussed at the next div-head meeting.

A18 (Jaime Garmendia): He's looking for a treasurer.

Budget (Ben Levy): We have a corporate budget (below) to be voted on for the June meeting.

CIC (Rick Kovalcik): When stuff goes out, it should come back to storage *within a week*. People who borrow things should indicate when they will be returned. We should make this clearer to borrowers.

Grants (Jaime Garmendia): *Locus* thanked us for their grant. We still have an outstanding \$1000 grant that needs more information, and a preliminary one from the Cambridge Public Library.

Honors (Fred Isaacs, absent): We should send condolence cards to two members. We charged three people to make that happen.

Hotel search (Phi): We plan getting an overflow contract for aloft & the Marriott Renaissance in June; we will not be able to get one for Element. (Element is more expensive, but has kitchenettes.)

IT (Abby Noyce): Mailing lists are moved, and we are moving Convention Master (CM). Dan Franklin is delegated to do this, and there are technical issues. PeterO says it has put Zambia behind schedule (because they interface). Reg is also anxious to get it going. Unfortunately, Jaelen says Convention Master's servers are not reliable, though we can access them. Noel says our stuff is too new, but he has backed up the machine and recreated a new one. He needs access (Ben can grant it). They will talk. Anna asks for a timeline; Noel says the server and CM should be this week or next; he's not sure about the data portability with the version changes. Jaelen says we have a copy of the data backed up. There have been a few changes since the last backup, and he will make a new copy (sans dates of birth). We want to be on CM9. Zambia and Reg are coordinating with Convention Master.

The IT needs to consider turning spam filtering back on, which causes mailing list delays with Dreamhost, but reduces spam. All out aliases go through Dreamhost. Conor says spam is evil.

Logo (Anna Bradley): Anna talked to Lee Moyer, but hasn't done much else. Lee is currently working on the Arisia website and generated a convention logo, which may be up by Relaxacon.

Long Range Planning (Conor Walsh): No report, though we were amused by PeterO's cruise ship idea, especially considering global warming.

Relaxacon (Rick Kovalcik): Nchanter had to step down; Kris Pelletier will be taking over. She is coordinating on food. It's in two weeks, please come.

Student Art (Jacob Lefton): He needs to step down and will be happy to mentor his replacement.

Student Writing (Conor for Terry Holt): All the certificates went out.

Old Business

Bylaws Amendment: Replacement of Officers: Rick Kovalcik feels we should codify having one of the members-at-large fill in for a vacant office until an election can be held. He moves to merge 3.8 and 3.9. In the old days, having one person having the power to replace an officer was reasonable, but in these modern, internet days, there's no reason the entire eboard can't handle it. Using a member-at-large makes sense, especially if there are IRs to handle. It's noted the member-at-large still only has one eboard vote, even if saddled with two offices.

For reference the current wording:

3.2 The duties of the [VP] officer are as follows: ...

(b) The vice president shall assume the duties of the president during any vacancy in the office of the president and during the president's absence or inability to act. The vice president shall insure that corporate activities are in accordance with federal, state, and local laws. The vice president chairs the Grant Committee. ...

3.3 Only one person can hold any office at any given time. No person can hold more than one office at the same time. The person approved as convention chairperson for a specified convention may not run for an office until after that convention. ...

3.8 Whenever any office (including president) becomes vacant, an election shall be held as soon as possible to fill the vacancy. Nominations shall be in accordance with Section 3.4. An officer elected to fill a vacancy shall take office immediately. Pending an election, the president shall fill a vacant office by appointment.

3.9 Whenever both the offices of president and vice president are vacant, the remaining members of the Executive Board shall appoint one of themselves or another General member to act as president until the vacancy can be filled by election.

Moved to amend the bylaws to merge 3.8 and 3.9 and renumber as necessary to:

3.8 Whenever any office (including president) becomes vacant, an election shall be held as soon as possible to fill the vacancy. Nominations shall be in accordance with Section 3.4. An officer elected to fill a vacancy shall take office immediately. Pending an election, the ~~president Eboard~~ shall fill a vacant office of **vice president, treasurer, or clerk** by appointment, **preferably from among one of the current members-at-large. When the office of president is vacant and the vice president has assumed the duties of president as per bylaw 3.2(b), the Eboard would temporarily fill the office of vice president in the same way pending the election for president. When an office of member-at-large is vacant, that office remains vacant pending the special election. Section 3.3 does not apply when a member-at-large temporarily fills an Eboard vacancy.**

The eboard picks someone, with a preference for an at-large member, but it doesn't have to be one. Online, Rob Bazemore points out that it is only the *duties*, not the *office*, which are assumed by the VP; an election is held as soon as possible. Conor asks about committee conflicts, such as Budget (7.1, 8.1); Abby feels that you would also get the committees when you assume the office. Originally, as a check on power, certain officers could not serve on certain committees. Lisa asks if assuming the duties instead will fix this? PeterO asked about conchair replacement; it's noted that is a different part of the bylaws (which only deals with removal). Tom Traina suggests an amendment to let people resign in advance, but that

was deemed a different motion. It's obvious this needs further crafting and discussion. Rick Kovalcik **moves to table**, and give the eboard a chance to work on the wording. **Motion to table passes unanimously.**

Son of Arisia: From March's LRP, Conor **moved that it is the sense of the corporation that if a small number of staffers come to us proposing a convention, that we would be open to them running it.** This was tabled meeting before last. Lisa moves to take it off the table; Rick Katze seconds. Rick Kovalcik thinks this is a Good Thing. Conor says, for example, someone pitching the Indie Game Expo (which we folded into Arisia, but could be its own thing). It does not commit us to actually running it; is the wording too vague? Rachel asks if this only relates to conventions? Joel Herda thinks the corporation would normally do this. Anna says this was asked on the survey, because people believe Arisia "doesn't do that." Noel reminds us that a gaming convention was proposed in 1996 (it never happened). Sharon is unclear on the process—who makes the decision? Abby thinks the current process still exists—bring a motion to the corporation. (This is how Relaxacon started.) Lisa suggests amending "running it" to "hearing their proposal." **MSPU.** Abby moves to change "convention" to "convention or other event". **MSPU.** Thus, **it is the sense of the corporation that if a small number of staffers come to us proposing a convention or other event, that the corporation would be open to hearing their proposal.** Ben asks where it goes in the policies; Rick Kovalcik says at the end of convention policies. Conor rules it is just in Mentor, not a policy. **MSPU.**

New Business

Art Show Capital Expenses (Phi):

- New pipe feet that will make the pipe stack better on their carts: \$70.70
- More podium ladders to match the ones we got last year: \$160
- New drape to hang below the panels (faster to put up than the hotel tablecloths we've been using, and not subject to the hotel's whims of tablecloth color): \$478.38 for the fabric plus probably \$40 in shipping and another \$40 in sewing supplies for Noel (IFR—inherently fire resistant)
- More velcro ties for electrical cable management, \$25
- Parts to repair broken lighting strands, \$25-\$50
- 20 10' black extension cords: 17 to cut up as part of lighting strand reconfiguration, and 3 more to use for circuiting, \$200
- Sample light strand parts to evaluate for possible future upgrade, \$75-\$150 (make them less floppy)
- Hand tools (we need two pairs of channel-lock pliers, and probably need a few other things too), \$50-\$75
- Clock for the office, \$4
- Two good handheld magnifiers for general lending for access, \$25 each
- More 3-part-form NCR paper, about \$160/case (10 year supply)

Grand total is between \$1378.08 and \$1503.08; while the eboard probably could do this, it's better to bring it to corp. **Moved to appropriate \$1500 from the capital funds to cover art show capital expenses.** Moved by Phi, seconded by many. Noel asked about storage; Phi says there is room in the art show totes and rolling cases. Noel also asked about storing the paper for 10 years; it doesn't do well over time. Phi admits that is true, but the staff mostly uses it and has been instructed to use a ball point pen and press down hard. Alex points out we can throw it out if it stops working. Ben asks if \$1500 is enough? Phi thinks yes, as he won't spend the top amount on everything. **MSPU.**

Relaxacon 2017 Venue: Rick **moves to be allowed to negotiate Relaxacon 2017 in the same venue,** given similar terms. While he would like an accessible place, it hasn't happened in the past, and the

current place works for many people. This way we can have a careful search for 2018. **Passes**, many to one. If you are interested in searching for a new venue, email the eboard.

Future Meeting Dates: Moved to set the August meeting to Thursday, August 25th at 7:30pm. Rick Kovalcik questions whether we need an August meeting; Conor can't do Thursdays. Abby moves for **Tuesday, August 30th, at 7:30pm** at NESFA if possible [confirmed]. **MSPU. Moved to set the September meeting to September 18th at 2pm** (the traditional date/time) **at the hotel** (*not MIT*). Sharon moves, Joel seconds. **MSPU**. We vote on the location (probably Stone); **MSPU** also.

Announcements

All Arisia staff, interested parties, and families are invited to join us for a **Game Night** on **June 11**, starting at 6:30pm at [Pandemonium](#) in Cambridge, MA until 10pm. Please RSVP to staffservices@arisia.org by June 6 so we can order enough food and drink. Even if you do not RSVP, please join us that Saturday night.

Talia Lefton and Catelyn Johnson are Starting a Fiber Arts Maker Space. They are having a fundraiser (during Relaxacon weekend) with a raffle to raise money for it.



Friday, June 3rd @ 7pm
14 Chipman Ave, Melrose, MA 02176

More info at <http://fiberartsboston.org/summerween/>.

There is a **programming brainstorm** on **July 26th**. Email program@arisia.org if you're interested.

Sharon Sbarsky and Aurora Celeste, sponsored by MCFI, are bringing Costumecon 37 to New England, to the Doubletree in Danvers (formerly the Ferncroft), March 22-25, 2019. The theme is likely Salem MA related (witchy). We are developing a committee and have a \$50 staff rate. The attending rate is going to be \$60 soon, more later. (Hey, eboard, they will probably want to borrow stuff. They are already using Arisia's charge box.) They already have 60 memberships (and got more after the meeting). A website is still in progress; there is a FaceBook page. There hasn't been one in New England in a long time.

PeterO says MidAmeriCon is looking for tech help. There is a staff rate of \$160, and tech has ways to make attending more affordable. Also, there will be a (palletized) shipment from Boston.

Adjourned 4:37pm.

Next meeting Tuesday, June 14th, 7:30pm, at NESFA; quorum is 15 members: $(36+28+28)/6=15.33$.

Mentor Subscription Information

Subscription to Mentor of Arisia is included with Corporate Membership. Membership runs from September 1st to August 31st and costs \$24. Dues are pro-rated on a monthly basis for members joining during the year.

June	\$6	September	\$24
July	\$4	October	\$20
August	\$2	November	\$18

Executive Board (Eboard), 2015-2016

President	Conor Walsh	president@arisia.org
Vice President	Jaime Garmendia	vicepresident@arisia.org
Corporate Treasurer	Benjamin Levy	treasurer@arisia.org
Clerk	Lisa Hertel	clerk@arisia.org
Members-At-Large	Daniel Eareckson	daniel@arisia.org
	Abby Noyce	abby@arisia.org
	Jaelen Rachlin	jaelen@arisia.org
Arisia '16 Conchair	Kris Snyder	buttercup@arisia.org
Arisia '16 Treasurer	Rick Kovalcik	buttercup@arisia.org
Arisia '17 Conchair	Anna Bradley	conchair@arisia.org
Arisia '17 Treasurer	Tom Traina	con-treasurer@arisia.org
Arisia '18 Conchair	Jaime Garmendia	conchair@arisia.org
Arisia '18 Treasurer	OPEN	

Treasurer's Report - May 2016

April 30, 2016			Change vs last month
Odd Year - A17		\$14,639.41	\$0.00
Even Year - A16		\$72,462.73	\$0.00
Corporate			
Reserved/Unspent			
Two years expenses (CDs)	\$41,662.00		\$0.94
Grant Fund Available	\$1,700.00		\$0.00
Grant Fund Allocated	\$5,000.00		\$0.00
Capital Eq Unallocated	\$4,773.79		\$0.00
Capital Equipment Allocated	\$3,400.00		\$0.00
Relaxacon	\$487.45		\$0.00
Lunacon	\$0.00		
Training Fund	\$829.00		\$0.00
Scholarship(?) Fund	\$0.00		\$0.00
Voted Expenses (excludes budget)	\$15,780.00		\$9,000.00
Unspent Budget	\$2,932.69		-\$1,439.95
Total Reserved		\$76,564.93	\$2,451.30
Unallocated Funds		\$38,426.31	-\$9,188.44
Total Corporate Funds		\$114,991.24	-\$6,737.14
Total Assets		\$202,093.38	-\$9,478.35
Total Corporate Income		\$12.67	-\$70.58
Total Corporate Expenses		-\$1,209.95	\$4,984.71

Proposed 2016-2017 Corporate Budget

		Arisia 2015-2016 Corporate Budget				
						Through end of March
	2016-2017	Approved	Actual			
Income						
Dues	\$1,400	\$1,400	\$1,900.00			Through end of May
Interest	\$30	\$30	\$25.26			
A'16 Convention Payment	\$15,240	\$14,020	\$0.00			
Total Income	\$16,370	\$15,450	\$0.00			
Expenses	2016-2017		Spent	Remaining	Over/Under	
Rent (\$1,010 / \$1,050) per month	-\$12,360	-\$11,940	-10,930.00	-\$1,010.00		Through end of May
Liability Insurance - Arisia Storage	-\$1,500	-\$1,000	-\$890.24	\$0.00	\$109.76	Adding coverage for borrowed gear
plus Convention and Relaxacon			\$0.00	\$0.00		
Server Hosting - Hostgator	-\$1,080	-\$1,080	-\$879.45	-\$200.55		Through end of May
Server Hosting - Registration	-\$300					
Student Art Contest Prizes	-\$800	-\$800	-\$800.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
SAC Prize for school	-\$250	-\$250	-\$250.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
SAC Admin, Marketing, and Mass Mailer	-\$1,100	-\$1,000	-\$936.57	\$0.00	\$63.43	Inflation
Student Writing Contest Prizes	-\$800	-\$800	-\$550.00	-\$250.00		
SWC Prize for school	-\$250	-\$250	-\$250.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
SWC Admin, Marketing, and Mass Mailer	-\$1,100	-\$1,000	-\$922.75	\$0.00	\$77.25	Inflation
Grant Fund	-\$10,000					Added per Bylaws
Corp Meeting Space Rental (NESFA)	-\$450	-\$450	-\$250.00	-\$200.00		Five meetings
Mentor - Postage and Copying	-\$300	-\$300	-\$71.98	-\$228.02		
Contingency Fund	-\$3,000	-\$2,500	-\$3,049.02	\$549.02		Officer and Eboard spending
Admin	-\$200	-\$200	-\$72.00	-\$128.00		
Supplies	-\$400	-\$400	\$9.56	-\$409.56		
Mailman (paid	-\$60	-\$60	\$0.00	-\$60.00		

through 6/2016)					
Credit Card/Paypal Fees	-\$300	-\$300	-\$180.58	-\$119.42	
Summer BBQ	-\$300	-\$300	-\$238.32	\$0.00	\$61.68
Domain Name (paid through 10/2020)	0	-\$80	\$0.00	-\$80.00	
Total Expenses	-\$34,550	-\$22,630	-\$20,261	-\$2,057	\$312
Net	-\$18,180	-\$7,180			

Out of budget Spending				Through end of March
Grants			-\$10,000	
Training Fund			-\$400	
Voted Expenses			-\$11,560	
Capital Equipment			-\$10,127	
Relaxacon			\$0	
Total			-\$32,087	
Budget + Out of Budget Total			-\$54,717	

Committees

Budget Committee: Benjamin Levy (chair), Rachel Kadel-Garcia, Rick Kovalcik, Alex Latzko, Tom Traina	IT Committee: Abby Noyce (chair), Rick Kovalcik, Benjamin Levy, Peter Olszowka, Noel Rosenberg, Sharon Sbarsky
Comps Committee: Michael Sprague (chair), David D’Antonio, Kathryn Kun, Danielle Reese, Skip Morris, Jaime Garmendia	Logo Committee: Anna Bradley (chair), Abby Noyce, Lia Olsborg, Sharon Sbarsky, Kevin Schendell, Persis Thorndike, Tom Traina
Corporate Inventory Control Committee: Rick Kovalcik (chair), Lisa Hertel, Benjamin Levy, Skip Morris, Lia Olsborg, *hobbit*	Long Range Planning: Conor Walsh (chair), Anna Bradley, Mink Rosequist
Grants Committee: Jaime Garmendia (chair), David D’Antonio, Diana Hsu, Fred Isaacs	Relaxacon: Rick Kovalcik (chair), Kris Pelletier
Honors Committee: Fred Isaacs (chair), Anna Bradley, Mike Sprague	Student Art Contest: OPEN
Hotel Search Committee: Phi (chair), Emily Coombs, Paul Kraus, Kris “Nchanter” Snyder, Ellie Younger	Student Writing Contest: Terry Holt (chair), Abby Noyce, Lia Olsborg, Kevin Schendell, Persis Thorndike, Tom Traina

Storage Key List

If you need access to Arisia storage and do not have a key, email keys@arisia.org and all key holders will receive your request.

Key#	Holder
1	Landlord
2	Noel Rosenberg
3	Skip Morris
4	Craig McDonough
5	Dave Shevett
6	Phi Sheckman
7	Dan Noé
8	Michael Trachtenberg
9	*hobbit*
10	Rick Kovalcik
11	Crystal Huff

Key#	Holder
12	Persis Thorndike
13	Rachel Silber
14	Janet Stickle
15	Mike Sprague
16	Lia Olsborg
17	Anna Bradley
18	Peter Olszowka
19	Alex Latzko
20	David Shaw
21	Tom Traina
22	Sharon Sbarsky

Key#	Holder
23	Lucky
24	Pat Vandenberg
25	Lisa Hertel
26	Arthur Ercolini
27	Benjamin Levy
28	Angela Morley
29	David Silber
30	Jaime Garmendia
31	Rick Katze
32	open
33	open

Membership List As of 5/1/2016

Dawn "Dash" Ash	Rachel Kadel-Garcia	Kris Pelletier
<i>Rob Bazemore*</i>	Jeanne Kahn	Karen Purcell
Melissa Beetham	Walter Kahn	Jaelen Rachlin
Bridget Boyle	Rick Katze	Danielle Reese
Anna Bradley	Jeff Keller	Mark Richards
Mieke Citroen	Allan Kent	Nicole Robinson
Adam Cohn	Rick Kovalcik	Noel Rosenberg
<i>Brian Cooper*</i>	Paul Kraus	Andy Rosequist
Tom Coveney	Alex Latzko	Mink Rosequist
Elizabeth Crefin	Paul "PJ" Letersky	<i>Joe Ross*</i>
Mary Catelynn Cunningham	Michael "Lucky" Leuchtenburg	Sharon Sbarsky
David D'Antonio	Benjamin Levy	Kevin Schendell
Jaquelin Davison	Carol London	Jason Schneiderman
Daniel Eareckson	Ken London	Jude Shabry
Don Eastlake	Glenn MacWilliams	Nicholas "phi" Sheckman
Jill Eastlake	B. Diane Martin	Dave Shevett
Arthur Ercolini	Alan McAvinney	<i>Cris Shuldiner*</i>
Angela Ercolini	Craig McDonough	David Silber
Anna Erishkigal	Amos Meeks	Rachel Silber
Maria Eskinazi	James Meickle	Kris "Nchanter" Snyder
Kelly Fabijanic	Jason Melchert	J. Michael Spencer
Patrick J. Flaherty	Dale Meyer-Curley	Mike Sprague
John Francini	Erik Meyer-Curley	Persis Thorndike
Jaime Garmendia	Elliott Mitchell	Daniel Toland
Joel Herda	Angela Morley	Tom Traina
Lisa Hertel	Skip Morris	Amol Vaidya
Terry Holt	Dan Noé	Pat Vandenberg
Diana Hsu	Abby Noyce	Al *hobbit* Walker
Crystal Huff	Lia Olsborg	Conor Walsh
Fred Isaacs	Mary Olszowka	Tanya Washburn
Ray Isaacs	Peter Olszowka	Ian Waters
Suli Isaacs	Sheila Oranch	Ellie Younger

**honorary*

Calendar

Fri May 27 - 30: Balticon - *Baltimore MD*, WisCon - *Madison WI*
Fri Jun 3 - 5: Relaxacon - *Corsair & Cross Rip, 41 Chase Ave, Dennis Port, MA*
Sat Jun 11, 6:30 - 11pm: Social Game Night - *Pandemonium Books & Games, Central Sq., Cambridge*
Sun Jun 12, 11:00am: All-Day Div Head Meeting - *Chez Wood, 19 Chesley Rd., Newton Centre*
Tue Jun 14, 7:30pm: Arisia Corporate Meeting - *NESFA Clubhouse, 504 Medford St, Somerville*
Thu Jul 7 - 10: Readercon - *Quincy Marriott, Quincy*
Sun Jul 17, 2:00pm: Corporate Meeting (2pm) & Annual Cookout (~4pm) - *Chez Wood, Newton Centre*
Sun Jun 26, 2pm: Open Program Brainstorm Session - *Westin Waterfront, Boston*
Fri Jul 29 - Sun Aug 14: Pennsic (SCA) - *Slippery Rock, PA*
Wed Aug 17 - 21: MidAmeriCon 2 (Worldcon) - *Kansas City, MO*
Tue Aug 30, 7:30pm: Arisia Corporate Meeting - *NESFA Clubhouse, 504 Medford St., Somerville*
Sat Sep 3, 3:00pm: NESFA picnic - *Larz Anderson Park, Brookline*
Sun Sep 18, noon: Arisia 2017 Fall Kick-off Concomm - *Westin Waterfront, Stone room, Lobby level*
Sun Sep 18, 2:00pm: Arisia Annual Corporate Meeting & Elections - *Westin Waterfront, Boston*
Sun Nov 13, 2:00pm: Arisia 2017 Concomm, preceded by div-head meeting at noon - *Westin Waterfront*
Fri Nov 18 - 20: Philcon - *Cherry Hill, NJ*
Sun Dec 18, noon: Arisia 2017 Concomm - *Westin Waterfront, Boston*
Fri Jan 13 - 16: Arisia 2017 - *Westin Waterfront, Boston*